

Full Steam Ahead!

Greater Clear Lake Families Exploring Down Syndrome (GCLFEDS) continued our quest to provide a better life for individuals with Down syndrome in 2009. Family support, community outreach and education were our three areas of focus. In each area we improved our established programs and added exciting new offerings.
In January of 2009, the Board of Directors and Committee Chairs set ambitious goals for the year.  Given the challenging economic reality, GCLFEDS was successful in maintaining a healthy financial picture while expanding our services. In 2009 GCLFEDS successfully: 

· served over 120 families and individuals in the Greater Clear Lake area

· helped families find resources and support with our newsletters, website and ten informative monthly meetings (an increase of three vs. 2008)
· gave families the opportunity to interact at our largest-ever spring and holiday socials 

· educated parents and educators on teaching techniques to support students with Down syndrome at our third annual conference featuring educator Susan Peoples
· laid the foundation for the first ever T21 Down Syndrome Conference in early 2010, partnering with Father’s Joy, Rise School of Houston and Texas Children’s Hospital

· provided information for new parents to local ob/gyns with a mailing to over 200 doctors and continued to provide personalized support to families receiving a diagnosis of Down syndrome either pre- or post-natally
· expanded our “speaker bureau” capabilities with the addition of new presenters and a presentation on social justice issues

· recognized the amazing individuals and organizations in the community who support the GCLFEDS mission of inclusion, acceptance and understanding with our 2nd Annual Explorer Awards
· provided free sign language workshops and subsidized social skills training sessions to families in our community

· were approved for the 2009-2010 Consolidated Federal Campaign and successfully hosted our 2nd golf tournament and 2nd wine tasting fundraisers
Our Mission

The mission of GCLFEDS is to provide support and resources to individuals with Down syndrome and their families and to promote awareness, understanding and inclusion in their communities. We primarily serve the south and east sides of Houston.

Our Vision

· GCLFEDS will strive to make all members feel welcome and included, that they have input and support, and that the Board is acting in the best interests of all of its members.

· GCLFEDS will provide as many opportunities for involvement as possible, communicate decisions and plans to the members, and ask for input and feedback from members frequently.
· GCLFEDS will focus on providing family support and education, building a strong community of families with DS, and educating the community in hopes of providing a positive outlook for our children and adults with DS. As part of this, we will work towards supporting families of individuals from birth to old age and getting new parents the right resources early so that all babies get a good start.

· In five years, we hope that GCLFEDS is thriving and growing, financially strong, a well-known community resource and improving the lives of its members in visible ways.
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Our Membership

Throughout 2009 fiscal year, GCLFEDS served approximately 120 families, students and professionals in Clear Lake, League City, Friendswood, Pearland, Houston, La Porte, Galveston, Seabrook, Lake Jackson, Dickinson, Sugar Land, Texas City, Santa Fe and Taylor Lake Village. 

PROGRAMS

Family Support

Monthly meetings featured knowledgeable speakers on topics relevant to Down syndrome.  This year’s meeting topics included:   Understanding School Evaluations, Back Health, Working with Your School, American Sign Language, Writing IEP Goals, Taking Care of You (for parents), Getting Your Child Ready for School, Nutrition and an overview of the National Down Syndrome Congress Annual Conference. The October meeting celebrated Down Syndrome Awareness Month with GCLFEDS’ 2nd annual Explorer Awards, recognizing individuals and organizations that support our mission, and self-advocate Ed Jaloway and his mother sharing their experience with Down syndrome.
 

Family Events were a wonderful chance for families to get together and celebrate our common bond of Down syndrome.  Our spring social was held on a beautiful May afternoon at Challenger 7 Park in Webster.  While the kids played games under the watchful eyes of a local Girl Scout troop, the parents socialized and enjoyed the pot luck lunch.  Thanks to all who made the spring social a success.  We gathered once again to celebrate the holidays for our third annual holiday party at Life Tabernacle.  As always, the cookie decorating table was a hit with the kids as well as the much anticipated visit from Santa.  The social was the biggest we have had yet. Hats off to our party organizer Tiffany Novick.  
New Parent Support was provided to approximately a dozen area families, who were referred by doctors, ECI, friends, family or found us on their own. They received a revised new parent packet, which included resource materials on local and national organizations, our newsletter, medical guidelines, the book Babies with Down Syndrome, Birth to Eighteen Months, and the DVD Living with Down Syndrome: Turning Fear into Hope, which we produced with Father’s Joy.  Our new parent coordinator and her committee followed up with phone calls and visits to our new parents to offer them support and information.

Our electronic newsletter was chock full of information.  Topics in the 2009 newsletter included book reviews, meet the member stories, original articles written by our members, information about upcoming events as well as highlights from meetings, socials, fundraisers, and conferences.   
Our GCLFEDS website is a valuable resource for our members.  The website features upcoming events as well as resource information available online and through our lending library.  Our newsletters, annual report and information on our programs are also available on the site.  The website features online registration for our conferences and fundraisers and a Members Only portion which contains videos of our monthly meetings, a photo gallery of our members, and a bulletin board which allows members to ask advice of other members.

Our resource library is available to all of our members.  The library contains books on various Down syndrome topics, which can be requested online or by contacting the librarian.
Education/Community Outreach

The Second Annual GCLFEDS Explorer Awards were presented at the October GCLFEDS meeting.  These awards were created to recognize individuals and organizations within our community who support the GCLFEDS mission of inclusion and acceptance for individuals with Down syndrome in what they do each day. The award recipients were nominated by GCLFEDS members and voted on by the Board of Directors and Conference Chairs. Each recipient received a one-of-a-kind plaque created by Joanie Garro. The very deserving 2009 award winners were:

· Ms. Susan Morris, for her leadership in REACH ministry at Clear Creek Community Church
· Ms Bethany McDonald for her work with children with Down syndrome at ATA Martial Arts
· Stephanie Burns and The Houston Swim Club for their acceptance of children with special needs
· Ms Shelby Vela for her commitment to our organization as a babysitter at our meetings
· Dr. Lisa Richardson, owner of Dentistry 4 Children
· Ms. Meenakshi, teacher at The Montessori School of Downtown
· Brookwood Elementary for their outstanding work with inclusive classrooms for children with Downs syndrome
In addition, the Board made two special awards. Beth Haas received the Overboard Award, recognizing her dedication and generosity to GCLFEDS through her work as a co-founder, Board member and frequent volunteer. Alicia Dague received the At the Helm Award for her continuous support of our organization and leadership as Secretary, Membership Chair, fundraiser and volunteer in many other areas.

Community Outreach
The goal of the Community Outreach Committee is to distribute current, relevant, and positive information to medical providers, educators, and the community.  Some of the things the committee was able to achieve this year were: 
· Doctor packets were mailed to ObGyn’s in Galveston, Clear Lake, League City, Friendswood, Webster, Pasadena, Baytown, and LaPorte.  The packages included up-to-date medical information, tips on delivering a diagnosis of Down syndrome, health care guidelines for children with Down 

Syndrome, information on the accomplishments and progress of individuals with Down syndrome, and information on how to get support.
· Presentations were made at staff meetings of local Early Childhood Intervention groups.

· Information about GCLFEDS was presented at the Transition Task Force agency fair in Texas City. 

· Information was given to a group of third year medical students at Baylor College of Medicine.

· A special presentation on the social justice issues facing individuals with Down syndrome was made to a Social Justice committee at a local church.  
Film Club is an inclusive social skills class using scripting, acting, video-modeling, film editing, and directing for children in elementary, junior high and high school.  Director Joanie Garro started Film Club in 2007 because she saw a need in the community for individuals to develop their social interaction skills.  Although some of the children in Film Club have Down syndrome or Autism, the group is open to all children and their siblings and friends.

During 2009 we completed the final sessions of Film Club funded by the United Way Community Builder grant that GCLFEDS received in 2008. A total of XX children experienced Film Club at a reduced fee thanks to United Way.
Our third annual conference, “Teaching Tools for Students with Intellectual Disabilities,” provided attendees with practical information and the tools to help children experiencing developmental delays become successful in inclusive settings in the school and community. Susan Peoples’ stories about her own son with Down syndrome were entertaining and added splashes of humor throughout the day.  The hands-on portion of the workshop helped educators and parents develop an understanding of what it feels like to be a student with Down syndrome. Attendees learned what the research says about how children with Down syndrome learn, how to implement that in the classroom and what materials are available to help with modifying curriculum to promote learning. Once again, educators received continuing education credits for attending.  
The workshop was hosted by Brookwood Elementary, thanks to the generosity of Principal Cathy Homer.  The conference would not have been possible without the following sponsors: Oceanshipholdings, Inc., Shuman Management Services, Inc., Virginia Metcalfe of Prudential Gary Greene Realtors, the Reat family, the Bernay family and an anonymous donor.  We are grateful to the many conference volunteers who made the day a success.                                                        

Public Relations efforts were increased to get the word out about the resources and support available from GCLFEDS. Meeting and event notices were published in community newsletters, and efforts were made to utilize the local school districts to distribute conference information. In addition, two articles appeared in The Citizen newspaper during 2009: one on GCLFEDS and one on Film Club.

.   
GOALS FOR 2010
· Family Support/Membership
· Maintain a minimum 50% renewal rate for memberships.
· Continue to increase monthly meeting and social attendance by offering informative, fun programs.
· Continue to support new parents through one-on-one contact, new parent packets and free one-year GCLFEDS memberships.

· Outreach

· Continue to improve how prenatal and postnatal diagnosis of Down syndrome is delivered and support of families by medical professionals by presenting at three additional hospitals and at ten local ob/gyn and other doctor offices.
· Continue to make resource information directly available to families through local ob/gyn and pediatrician offices. 
· Increase awareness of the support GCLFEDS has available to parents and others by continuing to present annually to local ECI organizations and attending resource fairs and community events. 
· Education
· Meet with at least six local school districts (Special Education directors or faculty meetings) to inform them of the resources available to their staff and parents, as well as to determine how GCLFEDS can provide additional support to schools.
· Develop resource modules for parents on important education topics such as co-teaching and inclusion. Develop workshops for parents.
· Provide opportunities to obtain social skills training for individuals with Down syndrome through a summer Film Club session.
· Promote sign language proficiency through free summer sign language classes for members.
· Continue to educate the public, medical professionals, educators and parents about Down syndrome by collaborating with several other organizations on the annual T21 Down Syndrome conference.
· Adult Participation

· Again offer a scholarship program and implement additional programming as the demand grows.
· Public Relations
· Add GCLFEDS link to other national, regional and local websites

· Revamp GCLFEDS’ website to make it more informative and user-friendly
· Continue our newsletter to provide detailed information to our members

· Fundraising

· Raise $40,000 through fundraising events, memberships, donations and grants to fund our programs. Hold our 3rd Annual Golf Tournament and our 1st Annual Walk.
FINANCIAL STATUS

Fundraising

The 2nd Annual FEDS Charity Golf Classic on May 8 at Magnolia Creek Golf Club in League City provided a wonderful day of golf while raising $6,000 to support GCLFEDS programs. Ten teams teed off at 8:30 a.m. Chris Dague, father of a daughter with Down syndrome, shared with the golfers his appreciation for their support of GCLFEDS and how GCLFEDS helps families in our area. 

The 2nd annual GCLFEDS Wine Tasting, held on February 13, at D’vine Wine in

Kemah, was a wonderful pre-Valentine’s night out and raised $3,000. The event, originally scheduled for September 2008, was postponed due to the disruptive force of Hurricane Ike. Approximately 60 people attended the event to support GCLFEDS.
Operating Analysis

Revenues and Support Received

                        Fundraising Events                                                $15,267
                        Contributions                                                                  45
                        Dues                                                                             684
                        Restricted/Grants                                                             0
                                                                                                           ______

                        Total Revenues and Support                                  $15,996
Expenses Paid

                        Program                                                                       8,038
                        General Administrative                                                1,598
                        Fundraising                                                                  4,471
                                                                                                           ______

Total Expenses Paid                                                                        $14,107

Increase in Net Assets                                                                   $ 1,889
Net Assets – Beginning of Year (January)                                    $ 13,740
Net Assets – End of Year                                                              $ 15,629
